                                  LAMBGATES   HEALTH   CENTRE (LHC)
PATIENT GROUP MEETING 
                                               Wednesday 25th September 2019
In Attendance:  Gail Searle (GS)   Maureen Hunter (MH)   Keith Clegg (KC)    Kate O’Sullivan, Eleanor Thornally, Martha Pegg
 Apologies: Chris Godwin, Keith Pickup, Sharon Snape                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
1. Wellbeing Champions                                                                                             Emma from The Bureau introduced Catherine and Elaine who are volunteer Wellbeing Champions at Lambgates Health Centre (LHC). Both Catherine and Elaine have professional backgrounds which will be advantageous to the health and wellbeing initiatives they are hoping bring to LHC patients. They have already run ‘Healthy Breakfasts’ and the ‘Benefits of Lavender’ sessions in the waiting room. Their next venture is to hold ‘Winter Warmers’ in the meeting room, the first will be on Friday 4th October 10-11am. Everyone is invited to pop along for a drink and a chat. These will run for a few weeks to help identify the needs of some patients. Should more professional skills be required which cannot be addressed by the volunteers, they will be able to signpost the patient to appropriate organisations. It is hoped this will lead to 6 weekly sessions focussing on these needs (e.g. a diabetes support group) to follow on between 11-12noon.  The Garden Initiative has received a good response with donations of pots, bulbs and seeds. However, these projects rely on volunteers.  If you are interested or have ideas for other schemes, you can leave your details at the surgery.  Information regarding the Wellbeing Champions will be included in LHC’s welcome pack and eventually there is the potential to have an ‘Events Board’ in the waiting room with details of activities. The PG is keen to support the Wellbeing Champions and Gail (GS) will remain in contact and keep the group updated.                                                                     
2. Minutes (13th August) + Matters Arising                                                                Gail (GS) checked the website of Thornley Practice Hyde to compare the objectives of their PPG with ours. They have run a ‘Promise’ scheme for some years, whereby patients formally promise to do something to improve their health and wellbeing (e.g. Go for a daily walk), they hold health events in Clarendon Sq. (the Glossopdale Patient Neighbourhood Group do similar), and they hold English classes for their Asian community. Gail also emailed their chair to ask how they encourage patients to join and take part in the PPG, but hasn’t had a response as yet.                                                                The acquisition of seating with arms in the waiting room has been delayed due to the difficulty in sourcing suitable ones and lack of funding.                         The Online Consultation continues to increase although no exact numbers were available.                                                                                                                    Enquiries were made with the Glossopdale Chemists after learning of the charging of prescriptions delivered to patients by Boots. Keith (KC) produced a poster which is on the PG Notice Board and at the rear entrance to LHC. Kate suggested printing the information, on behalf of the PG, to be taken to house bound patients when receiving home visits.                                                                       The McMillan Coffee Morning will take place on Saturday 28th September 9-3pm during Flu Vaccination day. All donations of produce will be much appreciated as will offers of help. Please let the surgery know.                            All GP appointments have now been withdrawn from Patient Access (PA) to comply with the NHS directive to direct patients to appropriate care (i.e. Pharmacy, Nurse etc).  PA does advise patients to either call the surgery or use Online Consultation. 
Minutes Accepted.
3. Surgery Update

Dr Amna Ahmed will become a principle GP partner at Lambgates which the PG is very pleased to hear and an advertisement has gone out for a salaried GP.    Dr Palmer has completed 25 years service for LHC and the PG joins the practice in their congratulations and appreciation.                                                           During Flu days, there will be the opportunity for over 65’s to be screened for Atrial Fibrillation in the Blood Pressure room.                                                                  Whilst demand for appointments has increased, the number of patients who fail to attend still remains high and the PG was asked for any suggestions as to how this could be addressed. The group assumed there were many reasons why patients miss appointments. These were its ideas:   Contact the patient to check they were ok and then have a conversation about how best to avoid it happening again.                                                       Put up notices i) requesting patients supply their phone numbers in order to receive reminders ii) thanking all patients who do attend as this helps LHC run efficiently iii) If ever you can’t attend please get in touch a.s.a.p. to enable the appointment to be reallocated and your appointment rearranged iv) If notices go up stating the number of DNA’s it could also include the number of appointments kept, to show how busy the practice is and the impact the DNA’s have.                                                                    Continual ‘offenders’ could be identified and rather than officially allocate an appointment, they could be ‘pencilled’ in and seen if they turn up, if they don’t, an appointment has not been lost.                                                              The GP ST3 Charlotte Trail will be starting Maternity Leave in the middle of November but it is hoped additional support for GPs will be sought.                  Kate McEwan has joined the practice as an apprentice.                               Sidra is the pharmacist appointed by the Primary Care Network and will be doing project work related to medications across the Practices in Glossopdale.                                                                                                             The University of Manchester has awarded LHC a Gold award for teaching Year 5 students and a Silver award for Year 1-2 early clinical experience students which is a great achievement of which it should be very proud.       Other Flu date is Saturday 12th October.                                                                                       

4. Glossopdale Patient Neighbourhood Group (GPNG) Update                             Dr Jha was unable to attend the meeting arranged for 24th September and will be coming on Tuesday 8th October 10-12noon.  If anyone wishes to come along please let Gail know.                                                        Preparations for the next GPNG 5 Ways to Wellbeing Event are under way. Anyone wishing to be involved or who has any suggestions, please get in touch.   An electronic copy of the poster will be attached to the minutes, please share it with your families, friends and social groups.                                                                                                                 Your Wellbeing in Winter, Saturday 5th October 10-1pm, Glossop Clinic, George St, Glossop.
5. Suggestion Box                                                                                                                    A request was made to have more information on breast feeding, baby weaning and local support groups. Enquiries will be made with Health Workers for some leaflets and contacts.                                                             Again a complaint has been made about the music played in the waiting room. The surgery is limited to the radio stations it has access to, but alternatives will be considered.                                                                                It was agreed to not only record the responses to suggestions within the minutes but also display them on the PG notice board with a message next to the Suggestion Box explaining this. Gail (GS) will compile this and forward to Martha.                                                                                                                              The PG is grateful for all suggestions and it will endeavour to address each one.                                                                           
6.  Boots Delivery Service                                                                                          See Matters Arising
7.   Patient Access Appointments                                                                                 See Matters Arising                                                                                                            
8. Sepsis                                                                                                                       Concerns were raised over the number of apparent cases of Sepsis in our area and the alleged poor outcomes relating to Tameside Hospital.                      It was acknowledged the difficulty in identifying the symptoms of sepsis as they can be easily attributed to other conditions. However, children with probable symptoms are seen on the day and LHC staff receives annual training on Sepsis.                                                                                                                       The PG will consider how best to publicise Sepsis and the NHS website has been circulated.  https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sepsis/
9. Any Other Business                                                                                                      It can appear to patients who attend the surgery at certain times/days that the practice is not particularly busy and they cannot understand why it can sometimes be difficult to get an appointment. This could be for several reasons: Doctors maybe on home visits, on a course, doing procedures and student doctors are allocated longer appointment times. It was discussed how this could be communicated to patients.                                                                   A member of staff was seen to use the Disabled Parking bay on the car park. Kate will address it.                                                                                                               Gail (GS) attended the Suicide Awareness Day event held by The Bureau in Norfolk Square on 10th September, which was well attended and in light of the recent tragedies in Glossopdale hopefully will have a positive effect.       Chris (CG) attend the Joined Up Care Derbyshire event on 13th September and was impressed with their strategies. Anyone wishing to receive more detail please get in touch and we can forward some literature.
Please check future meeting dates + time, everyone is welcome.                                                                        
Chris Godwin (Chair)   Gail Searle (Secretary)   lambgatesppg@gmail.com
Future Meeting Dates:                                                                                              Tuesday 5th November 5.30-7pm                                                                              Wednesday 18th December 2-4pm                                                                                                                         2020                                                                                                                            Tuesday 28th January 5.30-7pm                                                                       Wednesday 11th March 2-4pm                                                                                 Tuesday 21st April 5.30-7pm                                                                                   Wednesday  3rd June 2-4pm (AGM)                 
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You're invited to
Your Wellbeing in Winter

Learn more about what's on offer in Glossopdale

Saturday, 5" October

Glossop Primary Care Centre

George Street, Glossop
Drop in from 10.00am to 1.00pm

Refreshments available.
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Do you know, attend or run a group in

Glossopdale?
Please come and tell us about it!

P
Glossopdale Patient For more information email:
Neighbourhood Group Slossopdalepng@yahoo.com
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